
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE VESTRY 

RATIFICATION OF ELECTIONS AT PARISH MEETING 

 

A special meeting of the Vestry of Saint Michael and All Angels Episcopal Church was called to 

order at 10:48 a.m., October 22, 2023, by Senior Warden Arnold Spencer, in the Chapel 

Conference Room, immediately following the Fall Parish Meeting. The purpose was to ratify the 

election of new members of the Vestry, Lay Delegates and Alternates to the Diocesan 

Convention, and Foundation Trustees. 

Members in attendance were Arnold Spencer, Senior Warden; Holly Peña, Junior Warden; Kelly 

Reddell, Warden-at-Large; Dee Ann Anigian, Allison Bovard, Stuart Brown, Squeaky Connolly, 

Carol Goglia, LeAnne Langholz, Jack Rubarth, Ginger Sager, and Hudson Weichsel. 

Ex officio members in attendance were the Rev. Ken Brannon, Vice-Rector; Dianna Bowen, 

Chancellor; and Mary Louise Hopson, Clerk. 

Dianna Bowen, Chancellor and election judge, recommended ratification of the election of the 

following members at the Parish meeting: 

Vestry: 

Julie Allen, Susan Barnicoat, James Carry, Jim Chambers, and Zoe Hart 

Diocesan Convention: 

Delegates: David Hopson and Chris McClung 

Alternate: Amanda Harris 

Foundation Trustees: 

Lee S. Hobson, Helen Cherry Holman, Philip Ritter, Stuart Sikes, and Andy Smith 

A motion to ratify the elections as set forth above was made by Ginger Sager and seconded by 

Jack Rubarth. After a vote, the motion passed unanimously. 

There being no further business, Arnold adjourned the meeting at 10:50 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Arnold Spencer 

Senior Warden  


